
 

 
4 July 2025 
 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 

Summer 2 Week 5 Parent Letter 
 
 

Sports Day  
Our annual Sports Day took place on Monday 30th June in the most glorious 
sunshine. What a brilliant day it was! Our students competed hard, cheered 
each other on and celebrated their successes throughout the day and across 
all of the events.  A full report and photo gallery will soon be available on our 
Facebook page for you to enjoy. Thank you to all of the students for their 
engagement, positivity and enthusiasm. It was a pleasure to see.  Final thanks 
have to go to all of the staff for their support on the day and especially to Mr 

Wilson and Team PE for their outstanding organisation of such a brilliant day.  
 

Summer of Celebration  
If you follow us on Facebook, you will have seen many posts sharing and celebrating 
student success in and around school. Students have been nominated by staff for 
recognition of their efforts and for how they demonstrate our school values every day. 
We feel so proud of every young person who has received a nomination.  All nominated 
students are being entered into a prize draw and the winners will be announced on our 
Recognition and Celebration Day on Wednesday 16th July.   
 

 

Welcome Evening for parents of new Year 7 students – Monday 7th July  
We are looking forward to meeting our new Year 7 students and their 
parents at their Welcome Meeting on Monday 7th July.  The meeting is 
being held in school and starts at 5.15pm.  If you have any questions about 
the transition to high school, please don’t hesitate to contact Mrs Roberts 
at school or via email on robertsk@lowtonhs.wigan.sch.uk  

 
 

Summer Support for Families  
At the end of this letter is some really valuable information for parents and families offering advice and support 
for over the summer holidays.  We will also make this information available to you on our school Facebook page 
and on the school website.  If you have any questions about this or would like to talk to someone at school 
about support please contact Mrs Jordan at school.  

 
Thank you  
Thank you to everyone who responded to the Parent Survey. Your feedback is really helpful and insightful and 
helps us to plan for the next phase of our school’s development.  

 

Thank you, as always, for your continuing support of our school.  
 

Yours faithfully 
Jane Galbraith 
Headteacher 
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